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Preparing for High Holy Days 

Rabbi Ben Herman 
RABBI@BETSHIRA.ORG 

  

 It has been an exciting summer at Bet Shira Congregation. We had a great  

panel on the Pew Report, an awesome Camp Kef with a Jammies and Jeans                

Shabbat featuring Mr. Mason in the middle of it, and a community rally against               

antisemitism. We eagerly anticipate the start of our Preschool and of our Jewish 

Learning Center, welcoming Mandy Pavuk back to Bet Shira as our JLC Coordinator. 

Now we are gearing up for Welcome Back Weekend on August 21-23, which will have 

a Family Service, music by Cantorial Soloist Sharon Alcalay-Leibovici, Musical            

Director Alan Mason and Cantor Andres Levy, a Dueling Pianos event Saturday night 

and Kosher Food Trucks on Sunday morning. We can’t wait for the High Holy Days 

featuring Sharon and Alan Mason, a prerecorded Family Service led by Mr. Mason 

and myself, and Tashlich in the backyard of Marcelo and Mirta Laufer. We are also  

excited for our 36th Anniversary Celebration honoring on November 5-6 Rabbi David 

Auerbach z”l, Aileen Lafont, our founding members, and those who contributed to our 

campaign. Every Shabbat I have been using a teaching from Rabbi Auerbach to help 

prepare us for this special weekend.         

  In Hebrew, the High Holidays are called hayamim hanoraim, which is often 

translated as Days of Awe. The word “awe” indicates our amazement upon                     

acknowledging the wonders that God created. We reflect on how great it is to be 

alive, healthy, immersed in nature and seeing beauty. God’s moral laws themselves 

promote a society where people can cooperate with one another and live a more 

peaceful and congenial life. When these laws are violated, tragedy and destruction of 

lives occur, both personally and communally.      

 Which of us would not question some of our own actions in our relationships to 

others? How would God see us in light of our shortcomings? A beautiful Midrash from 

Pesikta Rabbati gives insight into these questions. The Midrash describes a prince 

who was a hundred days journey away from his father, the king. The prince had            
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distanced himself because he felt that some of the choices he had made offended his 

father and believed that his father would never forgive him. The prince’s friends             

implored him to return to his father, but the prince was fearful, as his life was far                 

removed from his father’s expectations. “I cannot return,” the prince said, “as I do not 

have the strength to face my father.” The prince’s father sent word to him saying 

“come back as far as you are able, and I will go the rest of the way to meet you.” 

 In this parable, the prince represents the children of Israel, and the father          

represents God. Our Sages suggest that we, the children of Israel, might be hesitant 

of returning to God, especially if we have committed some major sins in the past year. 

However, God comforts us by telling us that we should do as much as we can to 

come back, and God will go the rest of the way to meet us. This is the essence of 

teshuvah, returning to God, and it demonstrates that God is striving to reach us as 

much as we are attempting to return to God and to higher moral principles.  

 As we approach the High Holidays, I hope that we will be mindful of the            

opportunities presented to sincerely return to God and to be in awe of the world in 

which we live. Awe is often thought of as appreciation of monumental wonders, but it 

is also sharing holidays with old friends and connecting with close family, even though 

it may be geographically distant. May the upcoming High Holidays be a time of both 

reflection on our past year and striving to connect in a deep and meaningful way, both 

to God and to each other. Karina, Ariela, Leora and I wish you a shana tova u’metuka, 

a happy, healthy and sweet New Year. 
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Steven Goldstein  
PRESIDENT@BETSHIRA.ORG 

A Message from the President  
 Although I appeared on this page once as President-Elect, filling in for Jason 

when he was away, this is my first opportunity to address you as President of Bet  

Shira. Many of you heard my remarks when I was installed as President during our 

Congregational Meeting on June 30. For those of you who may not have had the   

opportunity to join us for that meeting, I thought it would be appropriate to present 

those remarks here.                                                                                                            

 When I walked through the doors of Bet Shira for the first time in 1991, the idea 

that I would be the President of Bet Shira seemed totally preposterous. That’s not a 

very profound statement, since no one entering a brand new place would have an  

expectation of ascending to its top leadership position.                                                        

 When I was put on the Board of Directors for the first time in 2008, the idea that 

I would become President still seemed just as preposterous. Again, that’s not an    

especially profound statement. Someone just starting service on a Board would not 

reasonably have that expectation.                                                                                          

 Four years ago, when I asked to assume the role of Ritual Vice President,         

I assumed that it would be my terminal position. The only question in my mind is 

whether I would serve a single term or whether I would be asked to return for a      

second term when I hit the prescribed limit and became ‘termed out’. However, in 

spite of all that, one never knows what twists and turns await us and here I am as 

your President.            

 I am honored that you have put your faith and trust in me to serve in this role, 

and I will work hard over the next two years to justify your trust. We are facing difficult 

and challenging times. You have heard the reports about our financial condition. We 

cannot continue with the status quo that we have grown comfortable with.               

This situation is not one that is limited to Bet Shira. It is something that faces all of 

Conservative Judaism, as well as synagogues and churches in general, as fewer  
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people choose to affiliate with religious institutions. We will have hard choices to 

make, but if we commit ourselves to securing our future, we can position ourselves for 

success and have a thriving and vibrant congregation.     

 I have many people to thank as I have evolved from a newcomer walking in the 

door 30 years ago, not knowing a single person, to where I am now. There are all of 

the congregants, Officers, Board members, Congregational Trustees, Endowment 

Trustees and Past Presidents who have given me valuable input. While singling out 

individuals always carries the risk of leaving someone else feeling slighted, there are 

a couple of people I would like to acknowledge. Linda Truppman nominated me for 

Ritual Vice President, appointed me to chair the Rabbinical search committee and  

softened me up to be receptive when Jason approached me about the President-Elect 

position. Without her, I wouldn’t be here, so I’m not sure whether to thank her or 

blame her! Although we had served together on the Board for a few years, I didn’t 

know Jason Timmons very well when he approached me about the President-Elect 

position. Over the past two years however, we have worked hand-in-hand through  

trying circumstances. As I have come to know him, I have admired the work he has 

done for Bet Shira and we have truly become friends. In his new role as Past        

President, I will continue to rely on his advice.       

 I look forward to working together with our incoming Officers, Directors, clergy 

and staff to sustain Bet Shira as the home of Conservative Judaism in South Dade. I 

look forward to working with Rabbi Herman. When I chaired the search committee two 

years ago, we all felt that he is the spiritual leader to guide us into the future. Two 

years later I believe that more than ever. I also look forward to working with our       

Executive Director, Chelsea Rego. Chelsea has been here a little more than a year, 

but in that short time, she has shown how valuable she is to us, as she performs her 

duties like a seasoned veteran. I welcome your input as we move forward together. I 

wish you all a happy and healthy 5782.  

 
Steven Goldstein, 
President  
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Mickey Shlachtman  
RITUAL @BETSHIRA.ORG 

 Yom Kippur 1927 in Miami was a hot tropical city as you would expect. You needed a fan 

for sitting in synagogue.  Dinners were planned.  Breakfasts were arranged. New shirts.  New 

shoes.  Remembering how to tie a tie.  The synagogues were all freshly painted.  Everything 

smelled fresh.  The Miami Jewish community was ready for Kol Nidre.  Ready for Neilah and 

that final shofar sounding. The Roaring Twenties were over for Miami.  They ended when the 

1926 the hurricane roared into town. Hurricane winds were the 1926 Tekiah.1927 Yom Kippur 

was new way to begin for the Miami Jewish Community.  The real estate bust was here. The 

great recession was around the corner.  But for today a new slate and new hope.           

 Yom Kippur 1993. Once again everything was new.  The air conditioning was the wrong 

temperature for everyone.  It was either too warm or too cold.  You could still smell the fresh 

paint.  Friends and   members were scattered.  Some in campers.  Some in hotels. Some in 

Broward County. But for this one day we were home together.  Being scattered was only a  

physical thing.  Our hearts were together. 

 Yom Kippur 2020. Yom Kippur in shorts at home.  iPad. PC. Cellphone. Smart TV. Tech 

comes to Judaism. Prerecorded Aliyahs.  Voices from around the Americas. Contactless          

Mahzor pickup. Shopping for masks.   Fear and confusion marked this Yom Kippur 

 Yom Kippur 2021.  This past year was a time that reminded us of who by fire, who by  

water, who by illness. Some vaccinated, some at home, but all of us careful.  We all are looking 

forward to being crowded once again. 

  Four Yom Kippurs that serve to show that we recover.  Four Yom Kippurs.  We can be 

wounded.  We can remember but still feel assured that our strength is in our recovery. 

Maybe we will see one another in the coming weeks, but we will be together in the coming 

months. 

 

Wishing everyone a brighter and a sweeter New Year. 

  

Mickey Shlachtman 

Ritual Vice President 

The Four Yom Kippurs  
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Stuart Koenigsberg 
PRESIDENTELECT @BETSHIRA.ORG 

 I am honored to serve as President - Elect of Bet Shira Congregation!  As we 

celebrate our 36
th
 Year Anniversary, I am excited to play a part in writing the next 

chapter.  To me, Bet Shira is more than a place of worship, it is our community and 

has been my family’s Jewish home for almost 30 years.  Bet Shira is where our 

daughters were given their Hebrew names, attended Preschool and Kindergarten, 

and had their Bat Mitzvahs.  It is where Debby and I have and continue to make           

lifelong friendships.  In the tradition of “L’dor V’Dor,” I want to ensure that our         

community continues to grow and thrive into the future.  In that regard, I am asking 

for your help!  Please take the time to reach out to me and let me know your thoughts 

and suggestions. What are we doing right?  How can we improve?  What services or 

programming would you like to see?  I look forward to hearing from you! 

Stuart Koenigsberg 

President - Elect  
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Debby Koenigsberg 
BET.SHIRA.SISTERHOOD@GMAIL.COM 

 La Shana Tova from Sisterhood!  

 I am extremely happy (as the new President of Sisterhood) to be working with a 

dynamic group of fabulous women!  We hope to see many of you during the events on 

Welcome Back Weekend Sunday, 8/22. We will have our Sisterhood representatives 

available for you to pay your Sisterhood 2021-2022 dues, order Holiday Flowers for 

your table, hear about all the fabulous work Torah Fund does purchase some              

incredible items from our gift shop (honey pots and more), give a last minute order for 

Shira Baskets, and have the opportunity to purchase comprehensive Sisterhood  

cookbook and supplement with over 1,000 recipes, for just $36 per book (with                

discounts on multiples).  

 

 Please get involved! We’re doing great things at Sisterhood! Hope you can join 

us! Wishing everyone a Happy and Healthy New Year! 

 

Debby Koenigsberg 

Sisterhood President 
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Chelsea Rego 
CREGO@BETSHIRA.ORG 

 This new year I reflect. I began to take note on what I am thankful for, especially 

during the last eighteen months. Of course, I am thankful for my family’s health, my 

health, and being surrounded by those I love. As my thoughts began to wander,               

I realized I have so much more to be thankful for in my role as Executive Director.                                          

 When I first started I instantly took notice to the dedicated members of the                

congregation. I was surprised to see members spending over twenty hours a week 

working on programming, grants, legal matters, financials, and much more. The love 

our members have for Bet Shira goes beyond any non-profit I have worked at over 

the years. They volunteer their time, purchase items for events and marketing, and 

donate their earnings. It is their commitment to preserving Conservative Judaism in 

South Florida that provides me hope for Bet Shira’s future.                               

 As I continued reflecting, I could not help but be thankful for my staff. Every 

morning Mary Ann, through her mask, walks in with a smile, ready to greet me and all 

those who call and walk in with questions, concerns, or just good conversation. I am 

thankful that she continues her positive attitude through the tough times and                   

welcomes change with open arms. It is the cutest when I bribe Xavier with hanging 

out with Mary Ann in order to go to class on the other side of campus. Daily I look            

forward to Michelle’s creative ideas, fun tag lines, and patience as she is constantly 

being pulled in all directions throughout the day. With a calm voice she takes phone 

calls from the preschool, the asks from members, and the everyday synagogue              

happenings. I am thankful she is part of the family.       

 Avron never fails to put a smile on my face and I know many others. Whether 

it’s because he is complimenting my son or giving me words of encouragement, he is 

always there to lend a helping hand. Often going unnoticed are our wonderful security 

guard, Jovani, and our  maintenance team led by Gustavo Acevedo. They go beyond 

their call to duty to ensure our safety and comfort while our team is working and the 
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congregants are praying. Their smiles and kindness are noticed by everyone. I cannot 

thank them enough for everything they do for us daily.      

 During the summer, I had the privilege of spending one fourth of it acting as the 

preschool director. This gave me the unique opportunity to bond with our  committed 

administrative assistant, Gladys, and the incredible teachers. Gladys has over          

seventeen years of experience in working at Bet Shira. She is always there to  assist 

teachers in need and takes on all office tasks in stride. Every morning the staff greet 

each other and begin the day by preparing their rooms for the children. With smiles 

and peps in their steps, the teachers walk outside ready to invite all children to camp. 

With some music, either from a device or being played live, the teachers are dancing 

at carpool. Experiencing their creativity in their classrooms allowed me to gain an          

understanding as to why the children are eager to start their day at camp. It is the 

teachers daily love, dedication, and excitement that truly creates the safe, inviting   

environment at Bet Shira Preschool.         

 The strong leaders at our synagogue do not go unnoticed. Newly welcomed 

back to our team is Mandy Pavuk who is acting as the Jewish Learning Coordinator. 

Her knowledge and self-motivation, and creativity will enhance our Hebrew school 

program. We are excited to welcome back Yesenia Browne as our Youth Director, 

whose ideas will help grow our program and encourage our youth to participate in 

more activities on campus. It has been a year since Dorit Kadouri joined us as the 

Early Childhood Director. From day one I noticed that her success was possible          

because of her passion for the children, optimism of the program, and resilience 

through tough times. It continues to be an honor to work with such amazing leaders.

 Lastly, Rabbi Herman. Everyday I applaud his hard-work, resourcefulness, and 

sincerity. It is the tough times that Rabbi and I bond over and support each other.                  

I look forward to working alongside Rabbi as we continue to lead an awesome team 

and engage our Jewish community. 

Thank you – to all – who have aided in my success for the last eighteen months. 
 
Chelsea Rego,  
Executive Director  



 12 

 

Mandy Pavuk 
MPAVUK@BETSHIRA.ORG 

 I am honored to have the opportunity to join the Bet Shira team as the Jewish Learning 

Coordinator. Alongside the teachers, Rabbi Herman, and Chelsea Rego, I know we will have an 

amazing year with our returning students and the welcoming of new students. As a Miami native 

and my higher education degrees in Judaic Studies and Hebrew Language, I know I can bring 

creativity to our curriculum.                                                                                                            

 With every new year comes its challenges and this year is no exception. I am ready, with 

the team, to take on the challenges in order to inspire our students in  Jewish studies. Having 

been part of the team from 2012 to 2018 and an active Bet Shira member, I know many of the 

families part of the synagogue and the program. My passion for teaching extends beyond Bet 

Shira as I am also a full time teacher at Temple Beth Am. My goal for the new year is to not only 

make the students feel  welcomed but to also give them the tools to become proud members of 

the Jewish community both locally and globally. I am looking forward to an amazing year at      

Bet Shira!  

Mandy Pavuk                                                                                                                                             
JLC Coordinator  
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Regina Zelonker 

 Shared joy is double joy; shared sorrow is half a sorrow. - Proverb 

 The purpose of The Caring Kehillah is to let congregants know that we are 

thinking of them in their difficult times and in their good times. In the past few months, 

we have acknowledged the loss of loved ones, people with health challenges, en-

gagements, aufruf occasions, weddings, and births of babies and grandbabies. 

  We are extending much gratitude to those in our Bet Shira community 

who have so generously and graciously donated to the Caring Kehillah Fund. Those 

donations are the fuel that allows our Caring Kehillah to reach out to congregants in 

meaningful ways at significant times. We all have a role to double joy and halve sor-

row. Thank you so much!  

Regina Zelonker              

Caring Kehilah, Chair  

CARINGKEHILAH@BETSHIRA.ORG 
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Joelle Dvir 

 Hello all! I can’t believe Summer is ending and we are kicking off another great 

year at Bet Shira. We are looking forward to coming together for our upcoming       

Welcome Back Weekend from August 20 – 22. We will kick things off Friday night at 

5:45 pm with Jammies and Jeans, our service for families with young children. This will 

be followed at 6:30 pm by an Oneg Shabbat and Board Installation outside in the 

courtyard featuring our Musical Director Dr. Alan Mason and Cantorial Soloist Sharon 

Alcalay-Leibovici. On Saturday night we’ve got a special treat! At 8:30 pm we will have 

Havdalah led by Ryan Horwitz and Rebecca and Richie Rosengarten and then a piano 

bar (think dueling pianos but one guy!) featuring the amazing Kevin Laurence. Please 

check out one of his videos on YouTube, he really is exceptional! On Sunday we will 

gather together for tasty food trucks, JLC orientation, ECC Meet & Greet and to          

showcase all the committees and arms of our synagogue. Be sure to visit our             

Sisterhood Gift Shop table to grab High Holiday and early Hanukkah gifts. Thank you 

to our programming committee for working so hard on the weekend!  

 Looking forward, be sure to save November 5 – 7 on your calendar for our 

36
th
 Anniversary Weekend. More details will be coming in the weeks ahead, but it will 

be the perfect mix of reminiscing on Bet Shira’s past and looking towards our future.           

As always, if there are any program ideas you have, please feel free to bring them to 

any of the members of the programming committee. We would love to hear them!    

Get ready for a great year and see you at Welcome Back Weekend!! 

Joelle Dvir  

Programming Vice – President  

PROGRAMMING@BETSHIRA.ORG 
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Greetings from Bet Shira Sisterhood,  

 We hope your summer has been at least a bit better this year than last year, as most (all, we actually hope) of 

us have been vaccinated and have begun visiting with family and friends again and even going to services at Bet Shira. 

It is time to renew your Sisterhood membership or become a member for the first time. Membership at Bet Shira is not 

mandatory to be a part of Sisterhood; we welcome all Jewish women. 

 For those of you who have been at Bet Shira for some time, we don't have to explain how much Sisterhood 

does for our synagogue. We are one of the most dynamic and contributory arms of the synagogue; our mission is to 

support and enhance the religious, educational, and social activities of Bet Shira Congregation, which we accomplish 

with great enthusiasm and love. We organize events that raise funds for our Early Childhood Center (ECC), religious 

school (JLC) and synagogue.  We also send holiday goodies to our college students, provide Shabbat kiddushim,   

operate a fabulous gift shop, send birthday and anniversary greetings to congregants, and, through Torah Fund,         

support the educational institutions that train our rabbis, cantors, and educators. We also educate, entertain, and         

improve ourselves with religious and cultural events, speakers, book clubs, and more! Sisterhood is a wonderful way to 

become involved and make new friends. 

 A membership form is attached below. Please open it, print it, fill it out, and mail it back with your check as soon 

as possible. This year we are asking you to indicate your areas of interest. If you would like to help with a committee or 

be part of a program, your participation is needed and welcomed! We also encourage you to take part in our Sisterhood 

Shabbat later in the year. We have a great variety of activities and are sure you will find many of them appealing. 

Our warm wishes for a wonderful new year together, hopefully in person! 

Your Sisterhood Membership Committee 

Audrey Stone, Co-Chair  eaglegolf1@aol.com   Debbie Troner, Co-Chair dtroner@bellsouth.net 

mailto:eaglegolf1@aol.com
mailto:dtroner@bellsouth.net
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TRIBUTES 
We appreciate the thoughtfulness of those who support Bet Shira Congregation by  

remembering and honoring loved ones through generous contributions. 

ADOPT A COP FUND 
                                                     
Deborah and Stuart               
Koenigsberg  

In Honor of... 

The engagement of Jackie Larkin 
from Deborah and Stuart 
Koenigsberg 

CARING KEHILLAH FUND   
In Honor of... 

Estelle (Esti) Remy Roques from 
Stephanie and Robert Bull 

In Memory of... 

Rita C. Seigel from Sammi Siegel 

Samuel Sander from Jacqueline 
and Joseph Koptowsky  
 
Elizer Frances from Regina 
Frances  
 
Ada Boyer from Velma and Paul 
Papier  
 
Jennie Forman from Robin             
Forman  
 
Florence Shweky Kaire from 
Stephanie and Robert Bull  
 
Howard Shapiro from Lois Marks 
Shapiro  
 
Albert M. Segal, father of Irene 
Weinberger from Irene and            
Malvin Weinberger  
 
Jeffrey Berman from Belinda 
Scudder  
 
Ben Akerman from Cindy and 
Bernard Akerman  
 
Mathias E. Frances from Regina 
Frances  

 
Rose Yaffa from Phyllis and Jack 
Yaffa  
 
Lucia Lowenstein from Dorothy 
Raphely  
 
Rachel L. Jacobs from Velma and 
Paul Papier  
 
Morris Forman from Robin                       
Forman  
 
Cela Stone from Geoffrey and 
Linda James 
 
Fred Abramoff from Regina and 
Daniel Zelonker  
 
Fred Abramoff, beloved husband, 
father and grandfather from Joan 
and David Kobrin  
 
David Forman from Belinda and 
Terry Forman  
 
Morris Forman from Belinda and 
Terry Forman  
 
Alberto Del Castillo from Dulce 
and Lawrence Blacher  
 
Simon Frances from Regina 
Frances  
 
Isaac Robert Kaire from                
Stephanie and Robert Bull  
 
Mother, Sally Vogel Davis from 
Audrey Coll  
 
Max Shapiro, Grandfather of Penn 
Chabrow from Sheila and Penn 
Chabrow  
 
Adele Rimland from Rosalind and 
Elias Rimland  
 
 
Nils Nilson from Nina and Murray 
Epstein  
 

EARLY CHILDHOOD FUND  
In Memory of... 

Seena Cohen from Andrew 
Leinoff  

Bruce Lubitz from Allen Lubitz  

Fred Abramoff from Amy and           
Michael Jellson  

Gertrude Garber from Irene and 
Michael Nachwalter  

JEWISH LEARNING FUND  
In Memory of... 
 
Andrew I. Hutchison from Nadine 
Wenzel  
 
Helen Nachwalter from Irene and 
Michael Nachwalter  
 
Rozelin Spielman from Marilyn 
and Hy (Herman) Berger  
 
MUSIC FUND 
In Memory of... 
 
Lucile Forman from Robin  
Forman  
 
Erma Rosenblatt from Judith  
Rosenberg  
 
RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND     

In Appreciation of...     

Tobe Marmorstein from Carol and 
Mitchell Macey  

Rabbi Benjamin Herman from           
Velma and Paul Papier  

Rabbi Benjamin Herman—Thank 
you for courtesies extended to  
Ellie and Cassie on shabbat  
morning  from Sherry and        
Mitchell Horwich  
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Rabbi Herman from Carol and 
William Berk  

Rabbi Ben Herman for guiding 
Hayden in his Bar Mitzvah from 
Amy and Michael Jellson  

In Honor of...     

The upcoming marriage of Stacey 

Marmorstein and Andrew Macey 

from Carol and William Berk 

 

Shavuot Aliyah from Sherry and 

Mitchell Horwich  

 

The birth of Hudson Lee Gelband 

from Joelle and Raphael Dvir  

 

The nice Yizkor service you did for 

the second day. Thanks so much 

from Mary and Allen Eagle  

 

In Memory of... 
 

Sol Herzog from Sandy Katz  

 

Harold Koobrick from Linda and 

Irwin Adler  

 

Herbert Gruenfeld from Lillian and 

Joseph Sheingold  

 

Miriam Cannon from Edythe  

Cannon  

 

Pauline Sheingold from Lillian and 

Joseph Sheingold  

 

Muriel Neidtich from Gaylen and 

Steven Neidtich  

 

Dwight Blum from Renne and 

Paul Gershen  

 

Elizabeth Wilcox from Niki and 

JanSpitzer  

 

Sarah Gershen from Renee and 

Paul Gershen  

 

Matathias E. Frances from Zora 

Frances  

 

Julia Goldstein from  Niki and Jan 

Spitzer  

 

Ada Urett from Beverly Fisher  

 

William Rose from Sandra  

Goldberg  

 

Blanche Messinger from  

Madelyn and Neil Messinger  

 

David Mermelstein from Louise 

Ross and Bruce Wolf  

 

Fred Abramoff from Jacquelyn 

and Marc Fine 

 

Steven Farber from Jill and  

Jonathan Rubin  

 

Fred Abramoff from Louise Ross 

and Bruce Wolf  

 

Barry Schwartz from Priscilla  

Alder  

 

Morris Alder from Linda and 

 Irwin Alder  

 

Abraham Strauss from Lisa and 

Kenneth Young  

 

Grandmother Esther from  

Shelley and Stanley 

Rosenberg 

 

Irma Steinberg from Velma and 

Paul Papier  

 

Dan Torbati from Priscilla Alder  

 

Carole Lutnick from Ronna and 

Barry Siegel  

 

Mother, Marlene Lisenbaum from  

Shelley and Stanley  

Rosenberg  

Lynne Rome from Beverly  

Fisher  

 

Molly Weinberger from Irene and 

Malvin Weinberger  

 

Father, Martin Shore from Gloria 

and Harvey Friedman  

 

Leonard Goldberg from Sandra 

Goldberg  

 

Harvey Osowitt from Laurel and 

Steven Isicoff  

 

Lillian Beck from Sharon Beck  

 

Simon Frances from Zora Frances  

 

Fanny Black from Carla and Paul 

Black  

 

Frieda Glatt from Velma and Paul 

Papier  

 

Rabbi Ario S. Hyams from Ilene 

and Phineas Hyams  

 

TIKKUN OLAM FUND 
 
In Honor of...         
           
The 60th Anniversary of Shelia 
and Penn Chabrow from Linda 
and Robert Spiegelman  
 
The birth of Isabelle Louise 
Schild from Linda and Robert 
Spiegelman  
 
In Memory of...                   
 
Donna Silverman, beloved sister 
of Sheila Chabrow from Edythe 
Cannon  
 
Morris Penchansky from Ellen 
Gall and Joe Penchansky  
 
Benjamin Chabrow from Sheila 
and Penn Chabrow  
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Donna Silverman, beloved sister 
of Sheila Chabrow from Clarice 
and Martin Shtrax  
 
Nettie Pollack from Phyllis and 
Jack Yaffa  
 
Donna Silverman, beloved sister 
of Sheila Chabrow from Diane 
Kuker  
 
Goldie Kaminsky from Linda and 
Robert Spiegelman  
 
Dorothy Bassa from Linda and 
Robert Spiegelman  
 
Blanche Rakity from Linda and 
Robert Spiegelman  
 
Donna Silverman, beloved sister 
of Sheila Chabrow from Joyce 
and Michael Wechsler  
 
Fred Abramoff, may Fred’s 
memory be for a blessing from 
Linda and Robert Spiegelman  
 
Donna Silverman from Linda and 
Robert Spiegelman  
 
Salomon Shujman from Ada and 
Abraham Shujman  
 
Suzanne Roberts from Sheila 
and Penna Chabrow  
 
Jack Litchman from Lori  
Litchman  
 
Albert Shapiro from Sheila and 
Penn Chabrow  
 
Pita Penchansky from Ellen Gall 
and Joe Penchansky  
 
Rose Shapiro, grandmother of 
Penn Chabrow from Sheila and 
Penn Chabrow  
 

WHERE NEEDED MOST FUND 
 
In Appreciation of... 
 
Morning Minyan from Sharon 
Rich 

In Honor of... 
 
Madelyn Messinger from  
Havurah Chai 
 
Joseph Roisman’s 75th Birthday 
from Cheryl and Joseph Rosen  
 

In Memory of... 
 
Donna Silverman, beloved sister 
of Sheila Chabrow from Madelyn 
and Neil Messinger  
 
Grandfather, Irving Schwartz 
from Loree Schwartz  
 
Harold Delofsky from Arlyne  
Gallow  
 
Evelyn Herman from Karina and 
Benjamin Herman  
 
Stanley Young from Lisa and 
Kenneth Young 
 
Fred Abramoff from Mary and 
Robert Krantzler  
 
Sylvia Bush from Harriet and  
Allan Friedman  
 
Esther Feldman from Lois 
Shapiro  
 
David Mermelstein from Edythe 
Cannon  
 
Hyem Vaupen from Rita and Bill 
Winegar  
 
David Mermelstein, an exception-
al human being from Ilene and 
Phineas Hyams  
 
David Mermelstein from Sharon 
and Kenneth Glick  
 
Ramona Ritari Jackson from  
Carol and William Berk  
 
David Mermelstein from Carol 
and William Berk  
 
David Mermelstein from Lori and 
Barry Blum  

Fred Abramoff from Deborah 
and Michael Troner  
 
 
David Forman from Robin  
Forman  
 
Myron J. Brodie from Shelley 
and Steven Brodie  
 
Abraham Frenkel from Karina 
and Benjamin Herman  
 
Allan Bernstein from Phyllis  
Yaffa  
 
Ellis Tumarkin from Rae  
Weiss-Wruble and Lloyd  
Wruble  
 
Gertrude Jeffries from Susan 
and Ian Jeffries  

 
YAHRZEIT 
 
In Honor of... 
 
Fritzie and Irvin Littman from  
Alberta and Greg Littman  
 
In Memory of... 
 
Alyse Miller from Joseph Miller  
 
Andrew Miller from Joseph Miller  
 
Jennie (Zelda) Forman from 
Belinda and Terry Forman  
 

 
 
 

Dedications  

May 24, 2021 to  

August 1, 2021  

 

 

 

 



 33 

 



 34 

 

 



 35 

 

SUPPORT OUR SYNAGOGUE 
WITH AMAZON SMILE! 

 

Bet Shira Congregation is part of the Amazon Smile 
Charity Program, an Amazon website that allows     
Amazon customers to choose a charity and  designate 
to it 0.5% of every purchase.  

So when you do your shopping through Amazon, 
whether its books, paper goods, toys, or anything you 
desire, do it through Amazon Smile and choose to  
support Bet Shira! Just start each shopping session    
at https://smile.amazon.com/ch/59-2500437.  
 
Once there, you will automatically be supporting  

Bet Shira Congregation with your purchases.  

 WORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
 

SHABBAT 

Join us for in-person or virtual  Shabbat  

Friday Nights at 6:30 p.m. 

Join us for in-person or virtual Shabbat on  

Saturday Mornings at 9:30 a.m. 

 

MINYAN 

Join us Monday through Friday at 8:30 a.m.  

and Sunday at 9:30 a.m.  

 

TORAH STUDY 

Join us for virtual Parshat Hashavua           

Tuesdays at 1:00 p.m. on Zoom and           

Facebook Live  

 

HAVDALAH 

Join us for virtual Havdalah on Zoom and  

Facebook Live Saturday night 

 

High Holy Days Services* 

See back  for Schedule  

  

Zoom links can be found at betshira.org  

 

 
 

 

 

ADVERTISE IN THE OCT/NOV 

BET SHIRA BULLETIN 

DEADLINE DATE: SEPT. 30TH  

 

COST:  

BUSINESS CARD: $36 

1/4 PAGE: $90 

1/2 PAGE: $180 

FULL PAGE: $260 

Email: marketing@betshira.org 
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